
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In compliance with Federal Laws and regulations and as stated in the Federal Register 49 CFR Part 
26, Section 26.45 (g) (2), the Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority (PRHTA) and the 
Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW), announces its good faith efforts for the 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) aspirational goal for the Federal Fiscal Years 2023-2025, 
as follows: 
 
DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (DBE) GOAL: 42.41% 
  
An important component of this effort is gathering and considering feedback from our 
stakeholders.   The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and the PRHTA welcomes any comment 
for information purposes, on its informed DBE aspirational Goal. The goal setting methodology 
draft is available for inspection during thirty (30) calendar days until November 11, 2022, at the 
Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority’s Civil Rights Office, located at: Roberto 
Sánchez Vilella Government Center, South Tower, Suite 3004, 16th Floor.   
 
Comments may be submitted in person at the physical address mentioned above; through the 
following email address: derechosciviles@dtop.pr.gov  , or through the USPS regular mail, at: 
 
   US Department of Transportation  
   Federal Transit Administration 
   230 Peachtree NW, Suite 800 
   Atlanta GA 30303-8917 
 
    
   Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority 
   Civil Rights Office 
   PO Box 42007  
   San Juan, Puerto Rico 00940-2007 
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